
  

 

Prayer Letter of May &June, 2020 
 

 

Dear Prayer Partners, 
It's been three months since we left Thailand and came the United States. We are 
living through two crises in USA one from COVID-19 and the other from the racism 
that cause many to go out on the street in protest. More than anything, we need to 
pray for the nation. A few days ago, we read a passage in Habakkuk 2:1 during our 
QT that said, “I will stand at my watch and station myself on the ramparts; I will 
look to see what he will say to me, and what answer I am to give to this 
complaint.” We need to stand on the rampart- the words of God that we hear  from 
the Lord the answer of  the current situations. And in 2:4, “The righteous will live 
by his faith.” We live in uncertainty, but we live by His faith. May the Lord grant the 
mercy and forgiv our sins. 



  

 

Praise God for many churches and Christians who share the love of God in this 
difficult time. The churches in Los Angeles and Bangkok as well as OM Thailand 
distributed many donations to neighbors and the needy. As the events of racism 
erupted, the church is praying diligently. Some of PMH (Providence Mission Home) 
families voluntarily had a peaceful march and prayer walk around our neighborhood. 
May the Lord heal us through our prayers for America and the world. 
  



  

 

The good news in our family is that Nathan and his wife, Diane, graduated from 
University of California San Francisco Medical School on May 18th. After four years 
of studying, the couple officially became doctors. We are grateful that the couple is 
able to start their internship/resident years together in the same city with their first- 
choice programs. They will begin in mid-June in San Francisco with Nathan in Family 
Medicine and Diane in Internal Medicine. The graduation was virtual via online 
viewing. Nathan was chosen to give the graduation speech on behalf of his class. 
He picked “love” as the theme of his speech since he is unable to use any religious 
connotations. Irene is currently treating many patients every day at her clinic- Los 
Angeles Christian Health Center-which serves many poor and individuals 
experiencing homelessness. Please pray for the passion, health, and safety of our 
children who care for poor and sick souls and COVID patients. 

UCSF 2020 graduation speech of Nathan - click to view 

 



  

 

Woody is taking a few courses on financial development as he prepares to step into 
his role in financial development covering the Asia area (20 countries). The lectures 
by OM are held online from 5am to 9am in the morning, but the seminars held by 
the Lausanne Ministry Fundraising Network are held from June 3rd to July 15th at 
3am (PST) every Wednesday. Please for more focus and wisdom for Woody during 
these early hourlectures. Woody is passionate in his calling, and although he is not 
an expert, he hopes that he can grasp a firm 
foundation of mission fundraising so he can help raise funds to finance OM ministry 
projects in Asia. 

 

The pandemic changes few things in our lives. Esther cut hair by herself, and Irene 
cut Woody’s hair. Esther cut Irene’s hair. It all came out great. Woody took a 
challenge in cooking Italian food. Esther grabbed a wood carving skill that added 
few spoons in the kitchen. We hope that you are all doing well and see you soon. 
Blessings, 

 

Woody, Esther, Irene, Nathan, Diane Kim 
 

	


